HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of March 16, 2022

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris 


Lisa Banner


Michelle Hill
Rich Carmignani Jr 

Deborah Kuhn


Donna Whiteley
Denise Cashin


Emily Russo
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Smith


Michele Komosa
John Garrish


CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On a motion by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Lisa Banner, Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of February 16, 2022 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.    

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of February was presented reflecting a starting balance of $5,447,201.46 with a total monthly income received of $5,891,672.04 and monthly expenses of $7,569,329.60 with a total net monthly income of ($1,677,657.56) and an ending month balance of $3,769.543.90 with accounts receivable of $1,064,570.63 leaving a total of $39,211,127.03. 

Investments and CD’s for February 2022
The investments portfolio value was $13,614,298.25 with a market change of ($286,151.42) leaving a total of $13,328,146.83.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,176,623.13, with interest earned of $3,730.38 leaving a balance of $16,180,353.51.

FEBRUARY EXPENDITURES

The expenditures for the month of February were reviewed.  Joe noted that $300,000.00 was moved to open a CD for our OPEB Liability Trust Fund which should satisfy the auditors’ comments.  We also had to pay BCBS a quarterly settlement and we started seeing reimbursements from our reinsurance.  
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the full financial report, including the expenditures, be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· Newsletter – The March Wellness Newsletter was sent out.  These monthly newsletters can also be found on the AHealthyMe site.
· Online Fitness Classes – These continue to be well received with 262 users.
· Virtual Classes – There are 4 new classes schedules, 2 cooking and 2 on behavioral health.  To date there have been 65 online events hosted.  Recordings of the virtual sessions are made available via links on FB to view anytime. 
· Spring Challenge – This will be called Back to Basics and will run April 4th to May 2nd. This is open to anyone to participate in, however gift cards will still be awarded to primary subscribers only.
· Wellness Credits – Michele has utilized more funds to purchase fitbits, gift cards and booking additional webinars.  The balance is now down to $1,425.00 which she will continue to use up by June 30th. 

· Wellable Platform – There is a bulletin board feature in Wellable that all users can see when they log in.  Michele has posted the Learn to Live information there and will start using this as another outlet to advertise other Wellness Initiative events going forward.
For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 

STAFFING/BUDGET
Joe stated Diane Sexton recently left employment with the Trust.  He is anticipating we may need to adjust the current budget in May to add additional funds in the salary line item for unemployment. 

CVS COVID TEST KITS/REIMBURSEMENT

Joe stated the reported use of coverage to purchase covid test kits has remained low.  Joe also explained we should be receiving our next quarterly rebate reimbursement from CVS Caremark at the end of March which is estimated to be just over $1 million. 

IT UPDATE

Joe explained the transition to the cloud has been completed.  We are currently working with Ed Haber to make some updates to our billing system which has not been worked on in many years.  We’re hopeful once some behind the scenes updates are completed, we can have Ed make some further system updates, like creating an invoice cover page for payment.  
MILLIMAN REVIEW AND CONTRACT

Joe stated we are contracting with Milliman to do our actuarial analysis on our medical coverage with BCBS and compare it to the offerings we had from Cigna and Aetna.  Joe explained John Garrish is assisting us in this.  John Garrish explained that he has provided Milliman with 12 months of our claims history and they are currently reviewing that. The next step will be for them to put that information out to Cigna and Aetna to run thru their systems and then evaluate those results.  John is hopeful to have the results back by the May EC meeting for review.  Joe stated the Trust has never done this before so regardless of the decision to change from BCBS or not, it is still a good exercise for the Trust to be doing.  
REINSURANCE

Joe explained we have a total of 8 members that have reached our stop loss limit of $275,000.00 with 3 of them being in just medical expenses alone.  
MEETINGS

Joe reminded everyone that the next IAC meeting is scheduled for April 13, 2022.  There was some conversation of when we should change from zoom meetings to going back to in person meetings.  Currently, per the Governor’s orders remote meetings are allowed until July 15, 2022.  It was agreed that the April IAC and May EC meetings will be held via zoom.  The EC will reevaluate at the May meeting about when to transition back to in person meetings. 
ADJOURNMENT

On a motion by Lisa Banner, seconded by Rich Carmignani Jr, Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting by unanimous consent at 9:37 a.m., all were in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule
Insurance Advisory Committee – April 13, 2022, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – May 11, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom

Executive Committee – June 15, 2022, 9:00 a.m., TBD
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